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        SAY NO





In October 2001 the Secretary of State, Stephen Byers said:-


“When Councils want to invest in their housing stock, as an alternative to going into the private sector, we deny them the opportunity of doing that.  We should give them the opportunity in a responsible way of raising money in that situation”.


In December 2001 the Government issued its White Paper on Local Government that promised to make “Councils themselves responsible for deciding how much they can prudently borrow”.


The Government has set decency standards for council housing which have to be met by 2010.  At a Select Committee hearing in the House of Commons on the 16th January 2002, the Secretary of State was asked:


“On the issue of targets for housing in the social housing sector, can you make it clear that those targets are going to be met irrespective of whether houses are simply block transfer, or they are part of a wholly-owned local planning company or whether they remain with the local authority or is it all social housing?”


ANSWER: “YES, IT IS ACROSS THE BOARD.”  


“So, if tenants choose to vote against a block transfer, they are still going to get the target met and the funding will be there to do it”.


ANSWER:         “IT IS A COMMITMENT THAT WILL BE MET IRRESPECTIVE OF ANY DECISIONS WHICH ARE TAKEN BY TENANTS”.








“One third of councils are likely to think again about the future of their housing stock in response to the proposed new borrowing rules…….” Inside Housing 11.01.02.


“We’ve gathered together a substantial army who believe in council housing and are against privatisation. Let us start making the agenda, putting forward what we are for: investment in council housing, the principle of belonging to a local authority and voting for our landlord”.


Alf Chandler, Chair TAROE


(Tenants and Residents Organisation of England).


DID YOU KNOW THAT STOCKPORT COUNCIL HAVE ALREADY SET A DATE FOR STOCK TRANSFER


31ST JULY 2003?


THEY ASSUME TENANTS ARE JUST GOING TO FALL INTO LINE!
























































This leaflet has been paid for personally by Labour Councillors in Stockport.  The Lib/Dem Council would not provide any funds to enable an opposing view to theirs being put forward. 





Like the tenants in Dudley, Aylesbury, Waverley, Wycombe, South Beds, Barnsley, Southend and Fareham.  In Exeter, Southwark and Ealing, Councils have been forced to back 


off before a ballot. Increasingly council tenants are seeing


through the hype and voting against transfers.





We want to see:


A retention of all rights and democratic control.


Quality management. 


Better tenancy enforcement for those who make life a misery for their neighbours.


Quicker and more effective attention to anti-social behaviour.


Tenants treated as valued customers by all housing staff.


The Area Housing offices to stay open and expand their services to tenants.


Better training and support for our housing staff.


All appointments kept as arranged and proper monitoring of all housing repairs.


Full involvement of tenants in the management of their estates from day to day decision making to long term plans.











